Fairway Ridge Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting

February 26, 2023
Minutes Prepared by PG 


MEMBERS PRESENT:   Amy Cohen, Michael Feder, Lisa Grove, Luci Konken and Debbie Williams.  Also present: Penny Gatsis (Property Manager).  
HOMEOWNERS PRESENT:  Yes    MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:00 pm
HOMEOWNER PARTICIPATION:  There were 10 homeowners present.  Two wanted to discuss fines on their account for feeding the wildlife, one to discuss fines for a commercial vehicle (see below for details).  One homeowner was present to discuss solar panels.  He was informed that the HOA allows roof mount solar panels only.  
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH’S MINUTES:  Approved via email
AC Requests:  Approved via email
· 825 Dunhill:  Replace garage door
· 670 Rolling Green:  Replace garage door

· 788 Darnell:  Replace windows

· 6237 Formoor:  Pergola
AC Request: 

· 740 Darnell:  Paint siding and front door-The homeowner has not submitted any samples yet.  They are waiting until the Spring and will submit for approval prior to work beginning on the project.
· 6173 Brookstone:  Garden-Luci makes motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved

· 6073 Clubhouse:  Plant 3 Trees-Luci makes motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved

· 744 Gloster: Garden-Luci makes motion to approve, Michael 2nd, motion approved

Violations:

· Feeding the wildlife:  The homeowner states that they are no longer leaving food thrown throughout the yard and have not been for several months.  The Board has agreed to waived the fines provided the feeding does not become and issue again.  If it does, all waived fines will be reassessed and new ones will accrue.  Luci makes a motion to approve, Michael 2nd, motion approved

· Commercial Vehicle-24-hour notice:  The homeowner was originally given a deadline of May 1st to remove the vehicle provided the demarcations were covered and ladders were being removed nightly.  Ladders were not being removed so fines began.  The homeowner has since removed the vehicle from the property and requested the Board work with him on fines.  The Board has waived all fines provided the vehicle is no longer parked on the driveway.  If the vehicle becomes an issue again, all waived fines will be reassessed and new fines will accrue.  Debbie makes a motion to approve, Michael 2nd, motion approved
· 10-day notice: The homeowner has finally responded to an email and stated that they are unable to attend the meeting due to illness.  PM invited them to attend the next meeting and informed the homeowner that fines will continue to accrue.
· Garbage Cans:  PM has sent several emails and letters to the homeowner regarding the improper storage of the garbage and recycling bins.  A certified letter was sent and received last week and the bins continue to be stored on the driveway.  Fines have begun on the property.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  January’s financials were reviewed 

NEW BUSINESS:

· Insurance Premium:  The insurance is up for renewal.  Our agent was present to discuss the options.  Both the D&O Liability and Crime Protection remained the same as previous years.  There was an increase to the Property & Liability with our current provider, West Bend.  Hanover and Liberty Mutual declined to quote, Acuity and Chubb were higher than West Bend.  Luci makes a motion to approve West Bend, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
· Homeowner Letter:  A homeowner submitted a letter to the office requesting the HOA clear all the sidewalks during a snow storm.  This would significantly impact the contract and subsequently the assessment fees.  Homeowners will be encouraged to clear the sidewalks if able as that is a Village ordinance.  This will be done on Nextdoor or via email during a storm.
· Homeowner Request:  A homeowner requested sending out a notification to remind residents to slow down on the residential streets.  A message will be posted on Nextdoor.
· Garage Sale:  Based on the extremely low participation last year the HOA will not have a community garage sale.  Residents may have their own garage sale at any time.
PENDING BUSINESS:

· Declaration Review:  KSN has notified the Board that they may amend the rules by vote of the Board.  The key is to not contradict anything in the Declaration.  Since there is nothing in the Declaration regarding rentals, both short term and long term, the Board would like to pursue adding a rule of a 1 year minimum lease.  PM will reach out to KSN for the proper verbiage and ask if there is anything else that should be included.  Information will be provided at the next meeting.
· Pond Sediment Removal:  PM received a second quote form OSR.  They would use hydraulic equipment and do as much as possible during the 16 hour window.  The HOA would still be responsible for getting permits, preparing the area where the sediment bags would sit, haul away of the sediment, and repairing the area that the sediment bags sit.  The Stormwater management Inspection will take place sometime late Spring and early Summer.  PM will provide those findings at that time.
· Furnace:  One of the upstairs furnaces needed to be replaced.  Board approved Allied via email
· Park Slide:  The main slide at the park has additional damage.  We have the replacement part.  PM reached out to a contractor that NuToys provided.  Luci makes a motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
Meeting Adjourned: 8:06 pm
Next Meeting Monday, March 25, 2024
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